Windjammer Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2023
Board Members Present:
Mark Hrdlichka
Marsha Madsen
Jonas Hedlind
Mark Bailey

Ashlin Wilson
Sarah Boatright
JR Misleh


Others Present:     
Suzanne Romero 
Gene Killan
Absent:



  Brian Millburn
Ashlin presented the agenda.  A quorum was present for the board meeting. 

COVENANT ADMINISTRATOR:  Gene presented his tour report. The biggest violation is trash can toters. 16 items to close. Ashlin motioned to accept Gene’s recommendations and closures; seconded by Sarah . Motion passed by voice vote. Growing season May 15-Oct 15
COVENANT COORDINATOR:   Board will start in May with notices for green grass.
APPROVING AUTHORITY:  Brian presented the AA report. 3135 Windjammer: There was one approval for shingles and solar panels. Board recommendation is the full roof is replaced.
DELINQUENCIES AND LIENS: There are currently 3 homes in arrears for a total of 393.00.
MINUTES REVIEW:  The minutes of the last board of director meeting were reviewed. Ashlin made a motion to approve as written; seconded by JR. Motion passed by voice vote. The minutes from the annual meeting were reviewed. The board added one voting member. The covenants were not changed for chickens or RVs.
OLD BUSINESS:  None.
UPCOMING BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE:
· 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30PM  
· Next meeting is 5/18 at 6:30pm Library 21 C

SECRETARY/TREASURER:  The financial ledger was sent out via email to all board members. The merging between Square and QuickBooks is still in the works. The insurance premiums have doubled. The perimeter wall continues to be the highest policy to maintain.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT: No new information.
LANDSCAPE: Marsha asked about turning on utilities and sprinklers with Brightview. She has been monitoring the city work with Metro Net and the sprinklers, boulders and sidewalks. Mid-May for utilities.
WASTE REMOVAL:  Jonas presented the trash update. There is a new contract he is working on signatures. Slight increase with option of 4% increase each year.
WEBMASTER:  Jonas stated that the old email server is still paid for an active.  The old website will be formatted to forward visitors to the new website.
COMMUNITY CONCERNS:  Sarah presented a tentative date for the garage sale, Saturday, May 20, 2023.
GREETER: Very few sales of the homes in the neighborhood throughout the winter. 
NEW BUSINESS: The board discussed the new apartments going in on Lexington. The city has approved this project. 
ACTION ITEMS: All new action items will be e-mailed to the board.
Motion: Mark made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ashlin. Motion passed. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:24 PM
